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Agenda Report 
 

 
MEETING DATE: Tuesday, August 27, 2024 
 

TO: City Council 
 

FROM: PUBLIC WORKS & UTILITIES DIRECTOR LINDBERG 
   ASST. PUBLIC WORKS & UTILITIES DIRECTOR GREEN 
 

SUBJECT: AWARDING BID TO ANDERSON PACIFIC ENGINEERING 
CONSTRUCTION, INC. IN THE AMOUNT OF $19,974,600 FOR THE 
CONSTRUCTION OF THE WWTF ELECTRICAL SYSTEM HAZARD 
MITIGATION IMPROVEMENTS PROJECT, NO WW-22-14797 

 
 
 
RECOMMENDED ACTION: 
 
Adopt a resolution awarding construction contract to Anderson Pacific Engineering 
Construction, Inc. a corporation, for the WWTF Electrical System Hazard Mitigation 
Improvements Project, No. WW-22-14797, in the amount of $19,974,600 and authorizing 
Interim City Manager to execute same. 
 
BACKGROUND: 
Bids have been received for the WWTF Electrical System Hazard Mitigation 
Improvements Project, No. WW-22-14797, and action is needed to award the contract to 
the lowest responsive, responsible bidder to allow construction to proceed. 
 
DISCUSSION: 
The City’s Local Hazard Mitigation Plan (LHMP) identified the critical components of the 
Wastewater Treatment Facility’s (WWTF) electrical system as highly vulnerable to 
seismic, flood, and climate-related hazards. The project will create a resilient electrical 
system for this critical community infrastructure by relocating and consolidating the 
WWTF critical electrical facilities away from their current hazard-vulnerable locations into 
one new Main Electrical Facility. 
 
The City was awarded a grant through the Federal Emergency Management Agency 
(FEMA) Hazard Mitigation Grant Program and the California Governor’s Office of 
Emergency Services (CalOES) Prepare CA Match program for a total grant award of 
$16,912,774, plus an additional $750,000 for grant management costs. 
 
The engineer’s estimate of probable construction cost was $19,073,000. Sealed bids 
were received at 250 Main Street on Tuesday, August 13, 2024, at 2:00PM, at which 
time the following Bids were received: 
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CONTRACTOR TOTAL BID 

Anderson Pacific Engineering 
Construction, Inc. 

$19,974,600 

Shimmick Construction Company, Inc. $23,064,180 

 
Staff recommends that the bid be awarded in the total amount of $19,974,600 to the 
lowest responsive, responsible bidder, Anderson Pacific Engineering Construction, Inc. 
 
STRATEGIC PLAN: 
This project supports Strategic Plan Priority: 
 
2-Infrastructure & Environment 
 
FINANCIAL IMPACT: 
The total project amount is $19,974,600. This project is included in the current approved 
budget for the Sewer Enterprise Fund budget #911-7831-14797. $16,912,774 of the 
project cost will be reimbursed by the FEMA and CalOES grants, leaving $3,061,826 to 
be paid from the Sewer Enterprise Fund. There is sufficient budget available in the 
Sewer Enterprise Fund. The project is to be appropriated across fiscal years as follows: 
Fiscal Year 24/25: $10,000,000 
Fiscal Year 25/26: $9,974,600 
 
ALTERNATIVE ACTION: 
No reasonable alternatives are known at this time. 
 
ATTACHMENTS AND/OR REFERENCES (If any): 
None. 


